
KURE BEACH COMMUNTY CENTER 

MEETING MINUTES 

NOVEMBER 10, 2015 

 

The November meeting of the Kure Beach Community Center committee came to order 

at 10:00 a.m. 

 

Members present were Harriet Owsley, Barbara Boal, Jeannie Gordon, Kathleen 

Zielinski, Robin Sack, Mararuth Cabell and Mandy Barton, Nikki Keely and Craig 

Bloszinsky from the town.  Elaine Hall attended as a prospective new member. 

  

The minutes from October were approved. 

 

Old Business 

There were no new rentals to report.   A HOA meeting is scheduled for December.  There 

were a few recent inquires and a couple of joint rentals for spring. 

 

The Holiday Market is set for November 21st and the 28th from 9-3.  There will be craft 

vendors as well as food trucks.  A Christmas theme photo booth will be at the Holiday 

Market as well. 

 

The Christmas show will be held the second weekend in December.  The newly elected 

Kure Beach mayor, Emilie Swearingen, will ride in the parade on a golf cart.  In the past 

there was a train and a suggestion was made that if it is still available perhaps the train 

could be used in next year’s parade. 

 

Town News 

On November 2 Kure Beach elected a new mayor.  Residences will soon see the dredgers 

that will put sand back on the beach. 

 

Building Update 

Many of the replacements have been completed. This includes tiles and a window.  A 

new window and light switch were installed. 

 

The newest project of the art viewing shelves will take place after the repair budget is 

final.  The committee voted to remove the AV storage cupboard.  It was also reported that 

the soap/towel dispenser in the men’s room was not working. 

 

Fall Program 

The Hospice fall program was not well attended by the community.  Several community 

center members did sign up to volunteer with Hospice. 

 

The Christmas Sphere community craft project has eighteen people signed up to 

participate.  Robin reported that Lowe’s has the best price for 2’x50’ for galvanized wire.   

The project will be held on November 30 at 6:30.  Members are asked to be at the center 

by 5:30. 



 

It was decided that the CPR certification class would be held either February 6th or 20th 

from 9-12.  

 

Officers 2016 

Harriet encouraged the committee to think of choosing a new chairperson.  Elections will 

take place at the January meeting. 

 

Budget 

It was suggested that the committee invest in a smart television to enhance rentals and 

meeting events.  It needs to be mounted and secured to the wall. 

 

Jeannie reviewed the barbeque report that showed a profit of 2,089.58. She also shared a 

spreadsheet of all petty cash expenses. 

 

The overall income generated by the community center was 141% over the town budget.  

The unexpected maintenance and repairs took additional monies from the budget.  A 

budget amendment was requested to pay for this. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 11:20 a.m. 

 

Submitted by: 

Barbara Boal 


